
Nina o'onnay 
If Ziegler Got Apology 

WASHINGTON, Sept, 4 
(UPI)—The White House re-
fused today to say whether 
President' Nixon had apolog-
ized to White House press 
secretary, Ronald L. Ziegler, 
for shoving him during an 
appearance in New Orleans 
on Aug. 20. 

However, the deputy press 
secretary, Gerald L. Warren, 
told reporters, "The Presi-
dent and Ron had a number 
of discussions following the 
incident." 

"They have an excellent 
relationship," Mr. Warren 
said. "They understand each 
other fully. The matter is of 
no great concern to both." 

Mr. Warren said discussions 
of the episode between Mr. 
Nixon and Mr. Ziegler "should 
remain private." 


